    Over the 35 years that I have lived in Baltimore, the residents of Reservoir Hill and adjoining neighborhoods in the western corridor have worked tirelessly to improve the quality of life within their  neighborhoods.
    Residents are now frightened and feel misrepresented in their wishes to prevent the multifaceted threats to their neighborhoods that the tunnel construction and operation will inflict on them.
    These threats include the following:
 1  The destabilization of architecture from massive tunnel boring machines and the many large underground excavations that will be blasted out under their homes using explosives followed by the endless disturbances caused by the ongoing operation of the tunnels.
 2 – The spoiling of a decent quality of life, for many years to come, by the constant assault of noise and traffic problems inflicted by heavy construction equipment and waste removal.
 3 – The ever-present threat of disaster from freight trains in the two tunnels and the two future tunnels that are still in the long-term plan.
 4 -  The devaluation of their property and the quality of life that they have worked so hard to improve and secure.
   Condemnation of property and sale of ground rights under private homes and city streets to Amtrak is unfair to all neighborhoods and disproportionately threatens and destabilizes many low income and Black communities; breaking  federal codes relating to civil rights, historic preservation, and administrative procedural laws.
   It is for the highest interests of all Baltimore citizens that the rights of all Baltimore neighborhood residents will be protected by our Baltimore City government and that a safe future will be assured to them.
  The City Council's approval of the  sale of public land in Reservoir Hill and Sandtown for trains that will merely pass under neighborhoods  without even stopping  to serve them is demoralizing and divisionary.
 I respectfully urge  Baltimore City Council to oppose the following bills:  24-0562, 24-0563, 24-0564, 24-0565, and 24-0566 to sell the city right of way to Amtrak.

 
